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CEPP Minutes

October 25th, 2006

In attendance: Beau Breslin (Chair), Jon Brestoff, Deb Hall, Matt Hockenos, Dan Nathan, Pat Hilleren (Scribe) and Linda Simon (Guest).

Summary of the Minutes

The meeting focused on consideration of the input offered by faculty concerning the recommendations of the Writing Task Force (WTF) during the October 20th Open Forum and through direct communication to members of CEPP.  In light of the WTF recommendations and input of the faculty at large, CEPP began formulating a proposal that strengthens opportunities for student writing instruction across the curriculum. 

Recap of the Open Forum

Two primary issues were at the core of the faculty concerns. First was recognition of the need for balance in ensuring that courses in the major are available to students, while at the same time considering a need to cap class size in order to provide meaningful writing instruction.  The second was a concern that the language of the WTF recommendations be sufficiently strong to enact a change in the culture of writing at the College; specifically, there was a suggestion that the College add a second writing requirement, and that this writing requirement be fulfilled within the major.

There was wide agreement that the strength of the WTF recommendations is the attempt to change the culture of writing at the College and that this culture change would take some time, and likely require incremental steps.  

Student governance gave strong support to the goals of the WTF recommendations and specifically encouraged more writing-intensive opportunities within the major.

Models for Writing Within the Discipline

We discussed three possible models by which the College might incorporate a second writing requirement within the discipline.

· The first model is to develop stand-alone (new) courses in each department that would satisfy the requirement.  This was quickly dismissed owing to resource issues and curricular limitations (changing the size of the major, etc.).

· The second model is to request that departments convert a subset of existing courses to writing-in-the-discipline courses (WD).  The emphasis would be to target one or more 200-level courses so as to build upon the 100-level writing requirement and avoid the situation where students required to write at a senior level, haven’t yet had ample opportunity to learn discipline-specific writing skills. Exercise Science currently utilizes this model in its curriculum.  

· The third model expands from the second model, allowing departments or disciplines to cluster their WD courses.  For example, Government may permit students to take their WD requirement in History or American Studies WD courses.  

Regardless of the model, there was strong consensus to emphasize departmental/program autonomy with respect to how each will specifically develop and address writing needs within their disciplines, and how they would make this information available to their students (program descriptions/course syllabi). 

EN105/Writing Intensive Courses

We discussed the need to add a provision to the proposal for encouraging the development of 100-level writing-intensive (WI) courses across the curriculum that could serve as an equivalent to EN105. 

In addition, it was suggested that the timeline for students to fulfill their EW requirement (currently at the end of their fourth semester) not be changed to the end of their third semester unless adequate resources to cover the hire of new staff are guaranteed by the College.

Resource Issues

The current recommendation is to hire a Director of the Writing Center and other professional individuals to staff the writing center.  We discussed what role the Director might play in developing and organizing WI and WD courses, or offering services to the Writing Center.  

Our discussion further acknowledged that a clear limitation of this proposal is that very significant learning needs have yet to be addressed.  For example, with the recent growth of our international student population, there is an increased demand for English as a Second Language programs, as well as issues concerning the challenges to support learning for students with disabilities.

